Summerdale Fire Department
P.O. Box 148
November 17, 2022 Summerdale, Alabama 36580
989-6723

To whom it may concern,

Summerdale Volunteer Fire Department is seeking your help, if possible, with a hand-me-down used
police vehicle. Our fire department recently restructured and replaced members of the department and
we are now actively working on building a better fire department that can meet the needs of the
community and provide the best service possible to our customers and neighbors.

Our fire department just hired its first paid employee to help facilitate building a better fire department.
| was hired on as the Deputy Fire Chief/Fire Marshal/Emergency Manager. All other members of the fire

department are volunteer firefighters.

We are facing struggles with building a new fire station, replacing outdated fire engines and support
vehicles that are truly needed to help provide fire & emergency services in our jurisdiction.

Due to our budget situation, we have no other options but to ask for help via donations or your
willingness to accept a small fee for any help you might be able to do for us.

We hope that your spare 2012 Chevy Tahoe might be available for us?? Please let us know what we can
do to try and obtain this vehicle for use as a quick response emergency vehicle. (If at all possible, if this
vehicle has any sirens, lights, or other equipment still on it, this will help us out. We understand that we
would have to remove any blue lights before this vehicle could be placed in service and we will handle

these costs.)

Very Respectfully,

Michael A. Aaron

Deputy Fire Chief

Summerdale Volunteer Fire Department
105 W. Broadway Street

Summerdale, Alabama 36580

Cell: 251-213-9770

Email: deputyfirechief@summerdaleal.com




